
There are a lot of dangers everywhere, and our little farm is no exception.  

As in life, BY COMING TO THE FESTIVAL YOU ACCEPT THE RISK OF SOMETHING HAPPENING. 

COVID – A lot of people are getting it now that we’re all hugging and handshaking again. I can’t protect 
you, my dear friends, from getting it. I got it even though I was vaccinated. Please do whatever you feel 
you should do to protect yourself. I’ll have lots of free masks available, especially for the dance.  

TICKS – There are a lot of them this year, especially in tall grass. Please check yourself and your loved 
ones every day. If you get bitten, please tell your doctor. I am told that if you get a double dose of 
antibiotics in the first 72 hours it is 70% effective in preventing Lymes. 

POISON IVY – I’ve killed a lot of poison ivy in the last few weeks, but there’s always more, usually around 
trees and fencelines. Know what it looks like, show your kids, and watch out for it. If you think you 
touched some, wash with a soapy rough washcloth and pretend you’re removing motor oil. I’ll have 
extra washcloths in the sink area in the bottom of the barn. 

POND – What a glorious spot! Please watch your kids! I do not have a lifeguard on duty. 

MEDICAL ISSUES – If it’s really bad, please call 911 and call me, Clare, 484 678 6936. The ambulance 
takes 10 minutes to get here and they’re excellent. There’s a medical tent located between the 
farmhouse and the carriage house (near the food trucks) with medical supplies. Please use it as much as 
you like. 

I want you all to be safe and happy. Please help me by taking care of yourself and each other. 

  


